
    

 

 

 

 

      

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

As we wrap up the first term of the school year, I would like to take a moment to express my 
appreciation for the hard work and dedication of our students, staff, and families. December is 
always a special time, filled with festive activities and a sense of community.  

A heartfelt thank you to everyone who made our Christmas Concert a memorable success! We 
are so proud of all our talented students who performed with enthusiasm and dedication, 
spreading holiday cheer through their singing and performances. 

I would also like to thank the families and friends who attended, supporting our students and 
making this event so special. Your presence helped create an atmosphere of warmth and 
community that made the concert unforgettable. 

As we approach the winter break, I encourage everyone to reflect on the accomplishments so far 
and recharge for the exciting opportunities ahead in the new year. I wish you all a joyful and 
restful holiday season! 

- Mrs. Farnworth 



 

 

In the month of December all the 
students worked pretty hard to wrap 
things up before Christmas. 

In math the grade sevens and eights 
mostly worked on algebra, mental 
math and problem solving, and making 
corrections on a few projects we had 
been working on. Mrs. Ladyka came 
and did a lesson with us on fractions, 
measuring, conversions, and 
expanding recipes.  

In social studies we recently did a test 
on mapping. We are now completely 
finished the unit. We will start the 
next unit when we get back from 
Christmas break. 

In art we focused on making props for 
the Christmas concert and making our 
family Christmas presents.  

We also did a lot of practicing for the 
concert: singing the songs, memorizing 
our lines, and making everything 
perfect for you! On December 9th we set 
up the stage and had full practices 
until the concert. We all looked 
forward to December 17th! 

We are all looking forward to the new 
bookmobile that will start operating 
around March. 

 

We hope you all have a  

Merry Christmas and a happy bright New 
Year! 

 
- Middle Years students 

 


